                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  18th May, 2020.
                                Virtual meeting using Zoom software

       Participants:  Cllrs: Jill Morgan (Chair), Brynley Morris, Gerald Thomas, Graham Johns, Alan Price    

       In attendance:  C Cllr. Neil Prior, Roger Stevens, Vanessa Walker - Clerk 
1. Minutes

Minutes of the last meeting held on the 20th April, 2020, were read and agreed.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and seconded by Cllr. Graham Johns.
2. Matters Arising
· Public toilet - it was agreed to continue to pay Mr. Kellie for the time being.

Given the current situation with the Covid-19 virus lockdown the following items are deferred to future meetings where possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.

3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  ICO annual payment - £40.00.   
       Permission to set up an annual Direct Debit requested and agreed.
                                              Insurance - £318.42




      Defibrillators -  £139.96


      Paving blocks and sand for public toilet access – cost to be ascertained

Zoom subscription – cost to be ascertained.  The Clerk was asked to find out if Llanrhian Community Council would like to share the cost and use the licence for its meetings.
         Proposed by Cllrs. Gerald Thomas and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
          Account information:  
Balance of current a/c - £3,563.28
    Balance of deposit a/c - £2007.54
4. PLANNING 
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  C Cllr. Neil Prior –  community update – 8th May received. 
b)  Local Places for Nature – start up resources available for Town & Community Councils received.  Councillors discussed the three options and decided on the fruit trees.  The Clerk was asked to apply.   Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
c)  Pembs County Council – various press releases and emails about the Covid-19 situation received.   Refer to website:  https://www.pembrokeshire.gov.uk/ for more information.

d)  One Voice Wales – various emails about the Covid-19 situation received.  Refer to website:

www.onevoicewales.org.uk for more information.
d)  Email correspondence with Stephen Mynard re table tennis in the Community Hall and transfer of surplus funds from the Mathry Village Forum received.  In process.
e)  Pembs County Council Support and Advice poster received.    Councillors were asked to print off as required.

f)  WG – Cllr. Alan Price had emailed the Welsh Government expressing his concerns about second home owners coming to Mathry.  A reply had been received.





6. COMMUNITY HALL
The Council would look at possible help at the next meeting.


7. ENHANCING PEMBROKESHIRE GRANT 2020
Equal Opportunities Policy – the draft Policy was agreed and would be used to support the EPG grant application.    Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
The Community Council formally agreed to take on grass cutting on village greens in future in support of the EPG application to buy a community mower.   Proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
The grant also included matched funding of £1500 from the Community Council which was confirmed and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. Gerald Thomas and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.

8. DEFIBRILLATORS 
Roger Stevens has kindly fitted new pads to the AED in Mathry and registered both machines on the new WAST database The Circuit.

9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
The Waste& Recycling Centres are reopening Tuesday 26th May but there will be an appointment system only.

It is a fast changing situation with the County Council focusing on recovery planning.   The community response has been fantastic.  C Cllr. Neil Prior is happy to respond to any issues or problems. 


10. FRENCH TWINNING
The committees are waiting to see what happens with Covid-19 restrictions.


11. Covid-19 Grants

The Council would discuss grants to Withybush Hospital and Tenovus at the next meeting.

12. Footpaths
The coastal path has been closed by PCNPA.  Cllr. Jill Morgan had requested guidance on footpaths from Pembs County Council.  For discussion at the next meeting.

Signed ……………………………..

Date  ……………………………….
                                                  
